
 

 

                                   School Council Minutes 

         Wednesday 18th May 2016 

Staff: Miss Whiteley  

Present: Mya (Y1 EC), Lana (Y1CC), Faheem (Y1FA), Kyron (Y2SB), Rhiannon (Y2MS), 

Amber (Y3MC), Daniel (Y3PH), Cheani (Y4CN), Zain (Y4DM), Simrath (Y4DM), Kaela 

(Y5LC), Zedekiah (Y5L/C), Jai’von (Y5L/C) 

Not Present:  Brikena (Y5/5RK), Hamza (Y5/6RK), Isha (Y6MJ) and Jaya (Y6MJ) 

 

1. Welcome 

Miss Whiteley welcomed school council to the meeting.  

 

2. Feedback from Previous Meeting  

There was no feedback from classes regarding what was discussed at the previous 

meeting so Miss Whiteley reminded school council that they should have discussed 

Roald Dahl’s 100th Birthday and if we should do anything in school to celebrate.  

 

3. Roald Dahl’s 100th Birthday  

On 13th September this year Roald Dahl would have celebrated his 100th birthday. 

There will be lots of events taking place throughout the year nationally but particularly 

during September.  

 

Do we want to take part in celebrating Roald Dahl’s 100th Birthday?  

 

Previously we have participated in the Dress up Dahlicious Day which has always 

proved popular. Should we do this again?  

 

Should we organise other events such as a special lunch?  

 

Use themes from Dahl’s books to be incorporated into literacy, numeracy etc.   

 

Action:  

1) Council representatives to discuss with their classes  

(i) Should take part? 

(ii) How? Should we take part in Dress up Dahlicious Day (previously done 

this) and spend the day doing lots of Roald Dahl activities, lessons 

relate to Roald Dahl stories/characters? 

 

 



 

4. Queen’s 90th Birthday Assembly (Friday 20th May) 

 

Miss Whiteley asked School Council about the format for the special assembly on 

Friday and who would like to be involved.  

 

Simrath, Jaivon, Zedekiah, Amber and Lana said that they would all like to be 

involved and Zain volunteered to be responsible for the music as he did not wish to 

say anything.  

 

The children then thought about how they were going to introduce assembly and 

what they were going to say in welcoming each class to share their learning about 

the Queen.  

 

Action: 1) Miss Whiteley to type up lines for the assembly  

2)The children involved to meet Friday morning to rehearse during       

   Wake up Shake up 

 

 

5. Buddies 

 

The school council were shown an idea for a leaflet for children that had volunteered 

to be a buddy in their class. The purpose being was that if a new child joined their 

class from another school then they would have someone to look after them for the 

first few weeks, showing them where things were and being a friend to them at 

playtimes.  

 

Miss Whiteley had already recruited some buddies earlier in the year but not in all 

year groups or classes.  

 

The council that this was a great idea and all voted unanimously that buddies should 

be put into place for September.   

 

Miss Whiteley also suggested that the leaflet was for the buddy but actually there 

could be one for the new child as well.  

 

Action: Representatives should discuss having Buddies and their role with their class 

council and give feedback at the next meeting.  

 

 

Next Meeting: Wednesday 8th June  

 

 

 


